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Tēnā koe   
 
Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 
Thank you for your email of 5 October 2023 requesting information regarding the 
Transport Hub and Town Centre Programme. I have provided answers to your 
questions (in bold) below. 
 
Could you please provide me with the prior allocations of funds for the $8.3m 
transport Hub.  

 
I have examined the KCDC reports on the  annual plan and long term plan and 
cannot identify allocations for this expenditure.The LTP 2021-41 says at p82 
there is an allocation for all Town centre connectors.  
 
1. Please list all those connectors and what allocations were made in 2021 for 

each of them. 
 

P82 in the LTP 2021-41 sets out how much we are spending on all capital works 
associated with the Town Centres and Connectors programme each year. As priorities 
across the programme are changeable throughout the life of the LTP, the document 
does not specifically identify an allocation for every town centres project. 
 
A summary of all the projects contained within the Town Centres programme can be 
found here on the Council’s website: 
https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/media/1cagwlnt/713-kap-summary-doc-ffprint3lr.pdf  
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2. Can you confirm that the extention of Ihakara St to Raumati was a town 

connector. 
 

There are no plans to extend Ihakara St to Raumati in the current LTP.  
 

The Council is currently investigating connecting Ihakara St with Kapiti Rd, which was 
initially included in the Town Centres programme as P8 – Kapiti Relief Road and is 
now being undertaken as a separate project – listed as Waka Kotahi East West 
Connectors on page 82 of the LTP 2021-41. 

 

Ngā mihi,  
 
 
 
 
Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 
 
 
 




